Melissa Sweet

From: Schneider, Gabe <gschneider@mhc.net>

Sent: Tuesday, July 14, 2020 9:35 PM

To: Melissa Sweet

Cc: David Bilardello; Adam Carlson; Tiffany L. Obetts; David A. Walker il; Groseclose, Jennifer
Subject: Munson Healthcare's Written Testimony on SB 674

Good evening Ms. Sweet:

I wanted to share the following written testimony on SB 674 which is up for discussion tomorrow in the House Health
Policy Committee.

Chair Vaupel, Vice Chair Frederick, Vice Chair Liberati and Members of the Commiittee,

Munson Healthcare is opposed to SB 674 as written. However we would change our position to one of support, if the
bill was amended to read that the removal from CON of air ambulance would not take effect until the Statewide
Emergency Medical Services Coordination Committee and the LARA Michigan Office of Administrative Hearings and
Rules completed their rule making process for air ambulance providers {a process that is set to begin soon). It is critical
that air ambulance CON not be removed until these new rules and regulations are written, approved and effective.

We understand that these rules are soon to go through the rule making process and once complete will provide the
necessary and critical quality and safety requiremnents, sirilar to the current CON standards, to ensure that air
ambulance services are safe and of the highest quality. Repealing the CON standards before these rules take effect
would put at risk the safety and welibeing of patients in Michigan as air ambulance providers would have a gap between
important safety and guality regulations governing the industry.

We hope that the committee considers this amendment to align the administrative rule making process with the
elimination of CON for air ambulance providers in Michigan.

Sincerely,

Gabe Schneider, System Director of Government Relations
Munson Healthcare '

Gabriel TS Schneider

Director of Government Relations
Munson Heaithcare

1105 Sixth Street

Traverse City, M1 49684

Mobile: 517.449.6453
gschneider@mhc.net




